

# Newsletter Summer Term Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May 2023



Dear Parents and Carers,

Just like that...another half term has gone by. It has been an extremely busy half term. The children have worked their socks off and are starting to see the rewards. Many of the children have been out on educational visits and have represented our school amazingly. This week we have seen a group of children visit Diamond Wood Academy as part of the Carry My Story project. Please have a look on our website for more about this fantastic project that Mrs Banham has been leading with the children. Mrs Rowbotham, Miss Tarrant and Mrs Preston took Green Class to Saville Town School on Monday for a lovely working together day with other church schools in the area. Watch out for the display in school about the day appearing in school after the holidays.

I hope you all have a lovely Spring Bank holiday. En joy the sunny weather and don't forget your sun cream.

See you all on Monday 5th June.

Mr Blackburn.

#### Water Bottle

Please can we ask you to send your child with a water bottle that has a sports type cap rather than a lid that you have to unscrew. We have had quite a few accidents recently with bottles where the top has to be taken off for the child to drink. Please see the pictures below:







Dates for your diaries:

Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May — School closes for half term

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> June — School Reopens

Friday 21st July — School closes for end of term



## Bag2school:

Are you having a clear out of clothes over the Spring Bank Holiday? If so, save your clothes for school! We will be sending out bags in June for you to return to school in July. Bag2school collect items from clothing to handbags — more details to come in the future.

#### Watches:

A reminder that children should not be wearing watches with cameras on in school for safeguarding reasons. Thank you for your cooperation with this.

## Dentists and Teeth Hygiene:

Dewsbury Dental Centre are keen to improve the status of children's oral health in our local area. We are very aware that there is a huge demand for NHS enrolment for children.

Some of their Dentists will be visiting local schools to carry out Dental Examinations on children who are not registered with a Dental practice. This will then lead to full registration with them at Dewsbury Dental Centre.

If your child currently does not have an NHS dentist and you would like them to take part in the school visit then please fill in the consent form and medical History form sent on Class Dojo today or call in for paper copies form the office. Please return these to your child's class teacher or the school office.









St John's

Got Talent

2023!



# King or Queen for the day:

Today, the winners of the create a crown competition have been a King or Queen for the day! They have chosen lessons in their class, chosen their own special lunch and have worn their own clothes for the day. The children even decided on an adult to serve their lunch!



96%
95%
<mark>97%</mark>
92%
99%
94%

